
PUBLIC INFORMATION NOTICE
VILLAGE OF OYSTER BAY COVE

   NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public meeting and public hearing will be held
by the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Oyster Bay Cove, Nassau County,
New York, by teleconference  on Tuesday, April 21, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.   The dial in telephone
number is 1-888-204-5987. When requested, enter access code 8955143 to participate.  All
Public phones are to be on mute until the public hearing is announced. The public meeting and
hearing is being held in accordance with Executive Order 202.1

The hearing will be on the 2020/21 budget of estimated expenses and revenues for the
Village’s fiscal year commencing 6/1/20 and ending 5/31/21 which has been prepared by the Board
of Trustees. The budget shows no compensation to any member of the Board of Trustees.

           
This proposed budget is on file with the Village Clerk  and is available for review by request

to the Clerk (obcvillageclerk@optonline.net). The public meeting of the Board of Trustees will be
held to consider, address and take required action on Village matters.

All persons interested will be given an opportunity to be heard by telephone on the
teleconference during the hearing and may listen to the meeting. All citizens have a right to
participate in  the teleconference of the public hearing and to provide written comments by email
or regular mail to the Village Clerk, which are received prior to the commencement of public
hearing, make oral comments and to ask questions on the teleconference concerning the proposed
Village budget. Public comments received prior to the commencement of the public hearing will be
made part of the public record. The transcript/minutes of the hearing and meeting will be available
at a later date.

Any person needing special assistance for the telephone conference, please notify the Village
Clerk (516) 922-1016 at least 48 hours in advance of the hearing.

By Order of the Board of Trustees
Joanne Casale
Village Clerk

Dated: April 15, 2020


